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Communiqué

Water infiltration in certain residences

La Municipalité de la Côte-Nord-du-Golfe-du-Saint-Laurent, May 24th , 2022 - Due to a particular climatic context, notably last winter's heavy snowfalls, there is water infiltration in certain homes in Chevery and Kegaska. 

According to the municipality, this water does not come from a malfunction of the municipal infrastructures, but rather from the ground which is saturated with water and it is this water that is infiltrating the basements of certain homes.

Some of the residences affected by the problem are located near wetlands, which contributes in part to the situation because of the particular characteristics of these areas, which are already saturated with water. As a result, there are very strict rules governing work in these areas and the municipality, as well as the citizens, must respect them.

Although the municipality is not responsible for the situation and the climatic and environmental conditions, it has taken certain measures to try to improve the situation. Snow and ice accumulations have been moved with the help of equipment in order to reduce the amount of water in the ground. In addition, the municipality has also taken steps with the Ministry of Public Security to see if they are able to intervene or help in the situation

This is a particular situation caused by a multitude of combined factors that has had unfortunate consequences for many citizens. The municipality is well aware of this fact and will continue its efforts in order to support the affected citizens, all with the precious collaboration of municipal employees who have the well-being of the population at heart.
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